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August XX, 2008

Mr. Stephen J. Wright, Administrator & CEO

Bonneville Power Administration - MG
905 NE 11th Avenue

Portland, OR 97208-3621
Mr. Bill Booth, Chairman

Northwest Power and Conservation Council

851 SW 6th Avenue, Suite 1100

Portland, OR 97204-1348

Dear Mr. Wright and Mr. Booth,
The fish and wildlife agencies and Tribes of the Columbia Basin Fish and Wildlife Authority (CBFWA) would like to request consultation on comprehensive work plans to implement the Fish and Wildlife Program for the next three years.  The Members of CBFWA appreciate what appears to be a new paradigm of collaboration and cooperation in developing long term work plans for the Program as evidenced by the recent fish accords.  In that context, we would like to meet as a group to discuss processes for establishing work plans and budgets to implement the entire Fish and Wildlife Program, including the Biological Opinions, over the next ten years, but especially at it pertains to the next three years.

The CBFWA staff has recently reviewed Bonneville Power Administration’s (BPA) FY08-09 budget, the Columbia River Fish Accords, the fish and wildlife agencies and Tribes individual and collective Program amendment recommendations, CBFWA’s critical and essential FY07-09 projects, and individual comments submitted during the amendment process and compared them with BPA’s proposed fish and wildlife costs for the FY09 and FY10-11 Integrated Program Reviews (IPR).  It appears that there may be adequate funding identified to fully fund the Program if there were agreement at a workplan scale; however, it is not entirely clear what process will determine how work will be prioritized against that funding.  If the priorities of the fish and wildlife agencies and Tribes are not met, the funding levels in the IPR may not be adequate.  We believe that the fish and wildlife agencies and Tribes have special standing, authority, and expertise, as expressed in the Northwest Power Act that is essential in any effort to restore fish and wildlife under the Program and to assist in setting those priorities, particularly under a collaborative paradigm. To that end, we feel it essential that the fish and wildlife agencies and Tribes be at the table in this process.
Additionally we feel consultation on a collaborative work plan could serve to resolve what appears to be significant disconnect between the BPA and the fish and wildlife agencies and Tribes as it pertains to certain areas in the Northwest Power and Conservation Council’s program amendment process.  We would like to reiterate that it appears these two processes are very close to being compatible, but a meeting between us could serve to firm up planning assumptions and help us understand the path forward for both of your organizations.

We request that you work with CBFWA staff to set up a meeting date, for high level policy representatives, in the very near future to discuss the implications of aligning these processes and working collaboratively with the fish and wildlife managers to set priorities.

Sincerely,

Larry Peterman, Chairman
Columbia Basin Fish & Wildlife Authority
Cc: 
CBFWA Members
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